TOWN OF HAMILTON
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING
TUESDAY, AUGUST 4, 2020
APPROVE MINUTES

Chairman Blaine Lee opened the monthly board meeting to order on Tuesday, August 4th, 2020 at 7:37 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
ROLL CALL:  Chairman Blaine Lee, Supervisors Kevin Hoyer and Paul Degenhardt and Clerk Sara Schultz were present.  Treasurer Katie Reding was excused.
MINUTES :  The minutes from the July monthly board meeting were approved by motion made by Degenhardt and seconded by Hoyer.  Motion carried.
AGENDA:  Lee read the agenda and noted that Mississippi Mayhem was not present due to their event being cancelled because of COVID-19.  Hoyer moved, Degenhardt seconded and the motion carried unanimously.  There was no public comment.
ROAD REPAIR:  Jim Shurson (A-1 Advanced Pumping) agreed to repair 1,200’ of the beginning of Pleasant Valley Road that his trucks damaged earlier this year.  Chairman Lee will draw up an agreement and work order with Mathy Construction for Shurson to sign.  Lee motioned and Hoyer seconded for Shurson to pay for wedging of 1,200’ (length) x 22’ (wide) with 2” of blacktop.  Motion carried.
WAGES OF RECYCLING CENTER ATTENDANTS:  Degenhardt moved and Hoyer seconded increasing wages of the recycling attendants (excluding Dave Novak) by $3.00 / hour.   The board then went into discussion and decided to label Barb Whitewater and Dave Novak as essential workers.  Degenhardt moved to rescind the previous motion while Hoyer seconded.  Motion carried.  Because Dave Novak makes more per hour all ready, it was decided that Barb should receive a $4.50/hour increase.  These increases will be effective August 1, 2020.  Supervisor Degenhardt moved to approve and Hoyer seconded.  Upon voice vote, motion carried.
ENGINEERING COSTS FOR NEW TOWN HALL SITE: Lee presented a proposed agreement from SEH to move forward with the new town hall site.  The total project fee is $48,705.  Hoyer motioned to sign the agreement and leave it to the discretion of the chairman to set up future meetings with Jeremy Tomesh along with the architects and engineers.  Degenhardt seconded the motion and it carried.
ROAD REPORT:  Scott Construction will be here next week to sealcoat.  Since we have received our July payment from the state, we will go ahead with the projects we had agreed on for this year.  There were no updates for the recycling center.
FINANCIAL REPORTS:  The financial reports were handed out and a motion was made by Lee and seconded by Degenhardt to transfer $150,000 from the sweep account to the maintenance fund.  Motion passed.  Bills were paid at this time with motions made by Hoyer and Degenhardt.  Carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:18 p.m. by Degenhardt and supported with a second by Hoyer.  Motion carried.

                                                                                                                            ______________________
                                                                                                                            Sara Schultz, Clerk

